
 
   MINUTES OF A SPECIAL HEARING OF THE GURNEE VILLAGE BOARD IN 
   REFERENCE TO THE PROPOSED USE OF FEDERAL REVENUE SHARING FUNDS 
                     FOR FISCAL YEAR 1982-83 
                    GURNEE MUNICIPAL BUILDING 
                           JUNE 7, 1982 
 
The hearing was called to order at 7:35 P.M. by Mayor Welton. 
 
Roll call, present: Yost, May, Smith. absent: Zelenko (arrived at 7:45 P.M.), Johnson (arrived at 7:47 

P.M.), Salata (arrived at 7:53 P.M.) 
 

Other Officials present: Robert R.Trigg, Village Administrator W. Howard Swanson, Village Attorney 
 

Mayor Welton announced the purpose of this hearing was in reference to the proposed use for Federal 
Revenue Sharing Funds for the present fiscal year. 
 
Mr. Trigg reported on the status of Federal Revenue Sharing Funds available for this year, as published in 
the Warren-Newport Press, as follows: Cash available             $50,800.00 Revenue allocation         
117,800.00 Projected interest earnings 20,400.00 Total funds available         189,000.00 Mr. Trigg 
reported on requests made for organizations, other than the Village as follows: 
1 - Warren Newport Library - for the purchase of a printer for the computer, in the amount of 

$2,500.00.Ms. Barbara Chernik explained her request from the audience. 
2 - Lake County Crisis Center - for its services, in the amount of $6,000.00 
3 - Gurnee Park District - for completion of the present phase of construction of the park donated by 

Marriott Corporation, in the amount of $1,267.00. 
 4 - Lake County Council for Seniors, for provision of services, in the amount of $500.00. 

 
Mr. Trigg then explained the following proposals for the Village use of said funds, as follows 
in priority: 

1 - Completion of payment for the Village share of the reconstruction of the intersection of 
Kilbourne Road and U.S. Route 41, in the amount of $16,500.00. 

2 - Payment of the local share of the FAU Intermittent Resurfacing Project of Glen Flora and 
Magnolia, in the amount of $15,000.00. 

3 - Construction of the Kenwood Avenue Storm Sewer project, in the amount of $50,000.00. 
This project will complement the proposed construction of the Retention Area at the Waveland and 
Woodlawn Avenues. Construction of a storm sewer water system in this area has been engineered 
and is considered the first phase of correction of Village flooding problems. 
 
Trustee Zelenko arrived at 7:45 P.M. 
 

4 - Repairs and resurfacing of Porett Drive in the amount of $40,000.00 
 
Trustee Johnson arrived at 7:47 P.M. 
 

5 - Reconstruction of the Storm Sewer on Old Grand Avenue, which also drains the Kilbourne 
Road area, to discharge storm water into the Des Plaines River floodway, in the amount of 
$21,500.00 
 

6 -Construction of the remainder of Belle Plaine Street between Route 132 and University 
Street, as an additional outlet for the homes in the area, in the amount of $50,000.00 
 
The total cost of all Village proposals is in the amount of $193,000.00. 
 
Mayor Welton announced that all requests will be taken under advisement with a decision to be 
made at a future regular Board meeting. 
 
Trustee Salata arrived at 7:53 P.M. 
 
Johnson moved, seconded by Yost, to adjourn the hearing. All ayes. Motion carried. 
 
The hearing was adjourned at 7:55 P~M. by Mayor Welton. 
 



 
                                      C. Balliet, Village 
 


